Boyle, Patrick

From: Boyle, Patrick

Sent: Wednesday, September 13, 2017 8:09 AM

To: Edward Lau

Cc: Al Queirolo; John P Foster; Alvarado, Rossnyev; Hardesty, Duane; Sarah M. Don; Susan S.
D. Tucker; Adams, Alexander; Boyle, Patrick

Subject: Request to delay RAI issuance related to MIT Amendment Request supporting the

Nuclear Safety System Upgrade

Edward Lau,

This email confirms that the NRC will honor your request to delay issuance of our first round of requests for
additional information (RAIs) until no later than the end of October 2017. This emails also confirms that you
will receive the standard 30 days to respond to the RAI once it has been issued.

In light of this requested delay the NRC staff will need to adjust the forecasted completion date related to the
amendment request. The NRC staff cannot continue working on the safety evaluation report, supporting the
amendment request, until we receive your responses to the subject RAIs.

Sincerely,
Patrick G. Boyle
Project Manager for MIT

----- Original Message-----

From: Edward Lau [mailto:eslau @mit.edu]

Sent: Friday, September 08, 2017 2:31 PM

To: Boyle, Patrick <Patrick.Boyle @nrc.gov>; Hardesty, Duane <Duane.Hardesty @nrc.gov>; Alvarado,
Rossnyev <Rossnyev.Alvarado @nrc.gov>

Cc: Al Queirolo <queirolo@mit.edu>; John P Foster <jpfoster@mit.edu>; Sarah M. Don <sdon@mit.edu>;
Susan S. D. Tucker <sst@mit.edu>; Adams, Alexander <Alexander.Adams @nrc.gov>; Edward Lau
<eslau@mit.edu>

Subject: [External_Sender] Re: Follow up to phone call and request for date related to RAI review

Dear Patrick:

The NRL staff is reviewing the draft RAI, and has determined that the timing for its formal issuance should be
mid- to late-October 2017. In between, we would like to have time to provide you with our feedback for
discussion. Many thanks.

Edward Lau

Assistant Director
Reactor Operations

MIT Nuclear Reactor Lab
email: eslau@mit.edu
office: 617-253-4211
mobile: 339-223-4006

original message
From: Boyle, Patrick [mailto:Patrick.Boyle @ nrc.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, August 30, 2017 15:28
To: Edward Lau



Cc: Susan S. D. Tucker; John P Foster; Adams, Alexander; Hardesty, Duane; Alvarado, Rossnyev
Subject: Follow up to phone call and request for date related to RAI review

Ed,

This email confirms our conversation today that your staff will not be available to begin their review of the draft
RAI sent to you on August 24, 2017 for approximately two weeks.

Please provide me with a date that you expect they will be able to complete their review.
Please keep in mind this delay will impact the date which we can approve your license amendment.

Thank you,

Patrick G. Boyle
Nuclear Engineer
NRR/DPR/PRLB
Office: O-12C02
Phone: 301-415-3936



